

® 000 28



IMPORTANT NOTICE — HAVE YOU PAID 1986 DUES — If you received this newsletter first class mail and an amount appears after your name, our records indicate you have not paid. If payment is not received by APRIL 7, 1986, your name will appear in the April newsletter as a member not in good standing and dropped from the membership list. If there is an error in our records, PLEASE CALL JR ALE AT 946-6718 AND HAVE YOUR CHECK NUMBER AND DATE HANDY. IF YOU HAVE NOT MAILED YOUR CHECK YET, PLEASE MAIL AMOUNT INDICATED ON THE MAILING LABEL TO JR ALE, 12306 CONNECTICUT AVENUE, SILVER SPRING, MD. 20906.

NEXT MEMBERSHIP MEETING, Wednesday, March 26, 1986. This is a dinner meeting featuring a NEW ENGLAND BOILED DINNER. The cost is \$6.00 for adults and \$3.00 for children under 12. THE NEXT BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING will be Wednesday, April 9, 1986.

THE MARYLAND STATE HUNTER SAFETY TOURNAMENT to be held on May 3 is in need of volunteers to help run this event. We need Range Officers, NRA Certified Rifle, Pistol and Shotgun Instructors, and people to help with registration, preparation and serving of food, etc. Please give Bobby White a call and volunteer (831-5516).

THE SECOND CHESAPEAKE BAY CONSERVATION PRINTS are now available. There are only 1200 prints available in total — our Chapter has three still available. The prints are \$100 each. There are also stamps and medallions available. For further information, please contact Paul Jackson (253-0027).

RANGES - The Rifle, Pistol, and Archery Ranges will be closed for maintenance on the last Sunday of each month. Work begins at 10:00 a.m. For more information, please contact Jim Carberry (869-4279).

Many thanks to Bill Maneely and Jim Carberry for re-building the pistol ranges.

The Skeet League is a definite go and will begin the April 16. Call Bobby White for additional information (253-5516).

TURKEY SHOOTS are now over til September. Many thanks to all those who helped make the turkey shoots successful.

The planting of the Christmas Tree seedlings is to begin the end of March or first part of April. We not only need plenty of volunteers, we tools as well. Anyone with push mowers (in good working order), sickles, etc. needed to remove vines, underbrush, etc., prior to planting, please call Charlie Wiles (972-7480) with your donations or loaners. Teenagers from the Youth Conservation Corp will be helping in this cleanup process.

COMMITTEES- The next Conservation Committee Meeting will be Wednesday, April 9, 1986.

We are still in need of volunteers for all our committees. The committees involved are Membership, Conservation, Program — Entertainment, House and Grounds, and Budget and Finance). Please contact Bill Spence to volunteer (946-7716).

THE SENECA VALLEY RIFLE CLUB begins its third year with Junior Activities on April 5, 1986, and a high power rifle match on April 19, 1986. For further information please contact Marty Hamasian (983-2924) or Bill McLaughlin (434-5379).

THE FOLLOWING APPLICATIONS FOR MEMBERSHIP WERE APPROVED BY THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS AND ARE RECOMMENDED FOR MEMBERSHIP ACTION:

Name, Address, Phone, Sponsor = (SP)

Brewington	E. R. SP: Reinstated	4705 Lance Ct.	Rockville 871-3777	Md 20853
Flynn	Jeffrey R. SP: Gary Stein	17209 Falstaff La.	Olney 774-7846	Md 20832
Hickey	Edward R. SP: Joseph E. H	12621 Farnell Drive amilton	Wheaton 946-1608	Md 20906
Hickman	Carlos SP: William D.	11228 Mitscher St. Hickman	Kensington 946-2182	Md 20895
Норе	Jerry K. SP: Reinstated	4704 Bartram Street	Rockville 933-8375	Md 20853
Newby, Jr.	Norman R. SP: Phill Dean	4603 Chestnut Street	Bethesda	Md 20814
Soucy	John A. SP: Bill Schnei	9201 Friars Road der	Bethesda 896–5933	Md 20817

APRIL RANGE SAFETY OFFICE SCHEDULE

04/05	John Corbin Mike Stottlemeyer	774-0934 384-1379	04/19	Richard Curtis, Jr. Joe Tarr Mike Powell	774-5212 461-3464 540-6643
04/06	Mark Emler John Cirioni Elmer Thias	948-5293 946-3563 977-4240	04/20	Eddie White Herbert Emerson Bill Vernooy	770-0768 774-2639 253-3501
04/12	Rod Snell Bill Marnane Armand Harris	977-2228 869-7792 854-2093	04/26	Robert White Robert Sadler Rick Insley	831-5516 253-3501 531-5963
04/13	Larry Dodson Gary Stein Ray Shipe, Jr.	421-9018 774-3992 253-3266	04/27	Jimmy Gierula Mac McCollum Mark Hollis	774-3515 854-3707 926-8785